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I hope you are enjoying a wonderful summer! 

Since my last update, I have traveled the state from tip to tip and top to bottom!  

 In March, I received a warm welcome from the Big Country group in Abilene.  This 

was my first visit to the area and I found Abilene hospitality beyond compare!  The 

guest speaker, Dr. Dennis OôConnell from Hardin-Simmons, spoke about Ergonom-

ics in the Office.  He offered some great tips for setting up a healthy workspace and 

introduced his Wheels for the World program.  

In April, I had an opportunity to visit with the Gulf Coast group as they hosted Matt 

Davies from the Federal Reserve Bank. I have seen Matt at several of our meetings 

this year; it seems he is always willing to lend support to our groups!   As he of-

fered his economic update, I realize how fortunate FWIT is to have such a giving 

partner from the FRB.  It was wonderful seeing so many familiar faces and getting 

to know some new members as well! 



Association President Message Continued 

The same week, I had an opportunity to visit with the Austin group.  Austin FWIT had an 

interview style presentation with Melinda Garvey from Austin Women Magazine.  Melinda 

introduced a new feature in her array of lifestyle magazines called On the Dot Woman.  I am 

a fan!  In addition, I had the privilege of ñpinningò two of the newest members of the Austin 

group and welcoming them to the FWIT family.   

After flying across Texas more than a few times, a drive seemed just the ticket for my last 

group visit.  The Llano Estacado group hosted a lunch meeting at the YWCA Sun óN Fun 

facility.  It was wonderful to meet with the ladies and chat about all things FWIT.  I also had 

the privilege of installing officers for the 2017-2018 year.  

I appreciate the amazing hospitality I received from each group and especially the oppor-

tunity to get to know you and your groups on a personal level.  These are memories I will 

always treasure.  

As an Organization, it has been a busy few months, with Association and Group elections, 

scholarship awards and preparation and planning meeting for the coming year.  This year 

the Association Summer Forum and planning meeting will be held in San Antonio at the 

historic Menger Hotel on July 22nd. The morning session will be on effective non-profit 

board leadership with a focus on FWIT.  The afternoon will be spent on strategic planning 

for the 2017-2018 year.  Please join us if you are able!  

I am excited to announce registration is opened for our 8th Annual Conference at Horse-

shoe Bay Resort in Austin.  I was excited to see a good number of scholarship applications 

from our newer members for Conference.  Please consider attending this year; it is a won-

der way to connect with other members, learn and recharge!  



Group Updates 

Paso Del Norte 

 

In April, FWIT Paso Del Norte supported Money Smart Week with volunteers who offer free financial edu-

cation classes and seminars to the El Paso community.  The group coordinated two visits to the YWCA 

Transitional Living Center this year, which houses women and their children who have been displaced as 

a result of domestic abuse, homelessness and other life events.   

In May FWIT PDN hosted our annual Executive Luncheon to show our appreciation to our employers for 

their support of FWIT.  The meeting included speaker, Emma Schwartz from the Medical Center of the 

Americas in El Paso.  Emma shared her inspirational story of challenges and success. President Audrey 

Zamora gave highlights on our activities for the year and thanked our employers for their support.  

In June, The Paso del Norte Group attended "I Painted That!" a Canvas & Cocktail Class. The group took 

a mini vacation to Paris as we painted the Eiffel Tower while sipping on wine and snacking on Gouda and 

pears. It was a great opportunity to bond together.  Anita Werner played hostess while her hubby Elliot did 

an awesome job painting.  We all had a wonderful time!  
 



 

At our FWIT Austin Chapter meeting on June 15th 
we were lucky to have Darlene Templeton, the 
founder of WOW! and the Amazing Women Alli-
ance, as our guest speaker.   

She gave an incredibly informative and an inspiring 
presentation and we are looking forward to seeing more 
from her at the Annual Conference in Horsehoe Bay.   

Our chapter president, Pam Barbeau, also had the privi-
lege of pinning three new members, Helen Lenk, Sam 
Young, and Shirley Sheffield.   

Welcome everyone! 

 

Group Updates Continued. . . .  

Austin 



Big Country 

Big Country hosted three entrepreneurial women from the community for their May meeting.  

Kayla Christianson owns a digital studio, Gayla Fullerton a CPA office and Mindy Howard a local wine 
bar/event center.  The group had a Q&A session with them regarding their path to owning their own busi-
ness, obstacles and goals.  The meeting resulted in great feedback from attending members.  

 

Big Countryôs next meeting will be on July 22nd and will be a 

fun fellowship/networking event at X Golf, with a brief ñhow to 

talk golf intelligentlyò session, demonstration and instruction 

on driving the ball and then practice turns in their simulator 

booths.   


